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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

Held in the Stillington Community Centre

Lowson Street, Stillington

Tuesday 4th March 2014
Present

Chair: Cllr. J Turner 
Cllrs:  B Bardsley, K Johnson, J Wills
District Cllr. Andrew Stephenson
PCSO Rob Townsend
Mrs. G Dunn, Clerk
Mrs Diane Patterson  – Manager of Tees Credit Union
Cllr. J Turner spoke about how saddened everyone had been to hear of the death of Bob Tingle.  She recalled that Bob had been a Parish Councillor since the 1960’s, as well as being active in many other local organizations.  He had achieved a great deal during his lifetime and would be a huge loss to the community.

1.
Apologies for Absence
There were apologies for absence from Cllrs. J Davies,  D Foster, J Lithgo, P Rogers 
2.
Declarations of Interest in Items on the Agenda

There were none.
3.
Minutes of the Last Meeting

Cllr. J Turner signed the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 4th February 2014 as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr. J Wills and seconded by Cllr. K Johnson.
4.
Public Discussion
PCSO Townsend informed the Council that following the recent break in to a property in Stillington two people had been charged.  He also asked if there were any plans for any summer events in the Parish.  The Clerk and Cllr. Turner agreed to discuss this before the next meeting.
5.
Presentation from Tees Credit Union
Diane explained the history of the Tees Credit Union and outlined how the CU was organized and regulated. She explained how the CU would operate on a local level if a collection point was set up in Stillington, the role volunteers play in the organization and the wide range of services that a CU could offer.  The Clerk explained that within the work she carries out for the Stockton Country Parish she is looking at the possibilities of establishing a credit union collection point in Stillington.  

At this point PCSO Townsend and Mrs D Patterson left the meeting.  
6.
Finance - To consider the payment of accounts
Proposed by Cllr. Johnson and seconded by Cllr. Wills the sum of £268.57 to The Clerk for salary and expenses (cheque no. 100834).
Proposed by Cllr. Wills and seconded by Cllr. Bardsley the sum of £51.35 to The Parish News for printing costs of posters and flyers during the last year.
The Clerk had received a new service level agreement for the safety inspections of the West Street Play Area.  It will cost £533.61 for the contact to run from April 2014 – March 2015.  It was proposed by Cllr. Turner and seconded by Cllr. Wills that the SLA is accepted by the Parish Council.

8.
Progress Reports
P670
Proposed Banks Wind Farm (Lambs Hill) – update
There was nothing to update since the last meeting

P667
Other potential wind turbine developments in the local area – update
There was nothing to update

P667
New road sign request – progress report
The SBC officer dealing with this had talked to the local postmistress about possible locations for a sign to the health centre and post office.  Members agreed that the route along Messines Lane should be promoted.  The officer will get back in touch soon about costs for the proposed sign.
P667 
Improvements to Mount Pleasant Playing Field – update
The Clerk explained that a landfill tax scheme may be a possible source of funding for this project.  Landfill tax schemes generally fund up to 90% of a project cost.  The remaining 10% may be obtained from smaller sources of grant funding or by fundraising.
P672
Future Plans for Stillington Community Centre – update
Cllr. Turner explained that the handover from SBC to Onsite is due to take place on 1st April as planned.  The local Community Centre Management Committee recently held a meeting where they discussed forming a ‘Friends of the Community Centre’ group to support fundraising for rent subsidies etc.  Cllr. Turner thought that the Parent and Toddler group is at risk of folding as there are currently not many members and they cannot afford the increased rents.
P672
External Insulation – progress report
The Clerk had written to Northern Power Grid and Alex Cunningham MP to express the concern of the Parish Council over the delays and request that solutions to the problems are found as soon as possible.  Alex Cunningham MP had replied and said that he would liaise with Go-Warm to see if there was anything he could do to help.  No reply had been received from Northern Powergrid.  Cllr. Turner added that she understood that Northern Powergrid wanted to develop a standard protocol for covering electrical cables so that they can still be accessed in the future.  This is taking some time to develop.  In the meantime Go-Warm have arranged for all of the scaffolding to come down.
P672
New Stillington - Stockton Bus Service  – update
The Clerk and Councillor Turner attended a meeting on 13th February to find out the results of the community transport survey, more details about the new bus service and the options for Community Transport.   The new Arriva service will run an hourly daytime service from Stillington – Stockton via Hartburn.  It will not go through Carlton or near to Tesco or North Tees Hospital.  The new service is due to begin on April 1st.
P668
New plaque for Honeypot Wood – progress report
The Clerk had obtained a new plaque for the bench in Honeypot Wood.  It will be in place soon.

P669
Use of Lowson Street car park – update
The Clerk had informed SBC officers about the problem reported at the January meeting.  It had been looked into and currently the car park did not seem to be being used as a holding area for cars that are for sale.  

P672
Public Transport Forum – feedback from meeting

Cllr Wills had attended this meeting.  The changs to the village bus service were outlined and the public meeting that was held in Stillington in January was mentioned.  Complaints had been received about regular 
breakdowns on the Arriva no. 6 service.  People at the meeting were informed that the new no. 6 service will be getting newer, smaller buses so they should be more reliable.

P672
Central Area Transport Group Submission – update
The Clerk had submitted the two items that had been discussed and agreed at the last meeting.

P673
Repainting of White Lines – Progress Report
The Clerk had been informed that there was insufficient funding to re-paint the white lines in the current financial year.  It was hoped that the work would be carried out in the forthcoming financial year.
8.
Cleveland Local Councils Association
The Clerk informed Members that the next meeting of the CLCA will be on 16th April at Nunthorpe.  The Clerk agreed to pass papers onto Cllr. Bardsley as he said he may be able to attend.
9.
Correspondence – February 2014
SBC



Planning Consultation Document
SBC



Invitation to Mayoral Installation
SBC(emails)


Playground Inspection Records
Alex Cunningham MP
Response to letter re external insulation
Arriva (Email)


Response to enquiry about the new bus service
CLCA



Details of next meeting
CLCA(emails)


Updates from NALC
CLCA (email)


Cleveland Fire Authority’s Community Integrated Risk
Management Plan 2014 -18 consultation document
CCLA Investments

Details of Ethical Investment Fund (Morpeth’s Charity)
SCRGA(emails)

Funding and Community Information
Tristar



Property to let in Stillington
TVRCC(emails)

Funding Information
TVRCC(emails)

Transport Brokerage Information
The Clerk explained that the patch manager for Tristar homes in Stillington had contacted her to say there are a couple of three bedroomed homes currently available in Stillington – it is unusual for properties in this area to be empty for very long but if anyone knows of someone who may be interested, details could be passed on to the Clerk.

Cllr. Bardsley took details for the Mayoral Installation as he may be able to attend.

10.
Standards/Code of Conduct
There was nothing to discuss.
11.
Planning Applications
Consultation on site allocations for Gypsy, Traveller and Travelling Showpeople 

The Clerk outlined the contents of this document to Members.  None of the proposed site allocations are in or close to the Parish so no comments were made by the Council.  Cllr. Johnson took the documents to look at in more detail.
12.
Councillors Reports and Items for Future Agenda
The Clerk had been asked by a resident if it would be possible for a dog waste bin to be placed at the entrance to the Forest Park beyond the industrial estate.  This location for a bin had also been requested in the past at a Friends of Stillington Forest Park meeting.  District Cllr. Stephenson asked for details of the location to be sent to him as he may be able to allocate some funds from his budget for this request.
Cllr. Bardsley outlined a project that was being co-ordinated by SBC to plant sunflowers around the Borough to commemorate soldiers who had been killed during World War 1.  Cllr. Bardsley agreed to send details to the Clerk so they could be circulated among members so they could consider if the Parish Council wanted to support this project in the local area.

Cllr. Bardsley informed Members that SBC had just received very good results for their adult safeguarding practices and projects.  Cllr. Bardsley agreed to give a short presentation about this work at the beginning of the next meeting to raise awareness about the subject among Members.

The Clerk agreed to report a damaged road sign and to SBC.  There were also complaints about the proximity of hedgerows to the carriageway between Stillington and Whitton.  The Clerk explained that unless the vegetation was actually growing over the highway there was very little action that would be taken by SBC as private landowners could not be forced to cut the hedges back.
13.
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Tuesday 1st April 2014 in the Stillington Community Centre.  
Signed: ………………………………………..  Dated: ………………………….…….

Proposed: …………………………………… Seconded: ……………………………….
